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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE      Contact: Tim Moran 
April 27, 2012        Phone: (916) 327-8239 
 
Santa Rosa - The North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board (North Coast Water Board) 
announced the appointment of Matthias St. John as Executive Officer.  St. John will begin his tenure as 
Executive Officer on May 1, 2012. 
 
“Today our Board unanimously chose an outstanding candidate to fill the position of executive officer to 
carry forward the important work of protecting and improving water quality of the North Coast Region.” 
said North Coast Water Board Chairman David Noren. 
 
St John stated that he is “…honored to work with the Board, the citizens and organizations in the North 
Coast, and the outstanding professionals on our staff, who work to protect water quality.”   
 
St. John, 43, has worked for the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board since February 
2001.  He was most recently the Chief of the Timber Harvest and Non-Point Source Division and 
previously oversaw the development of the bi-state Klamath River pollution control program. 
 
Work on the Klamath River project included working closely with Oregon officials, two Environmental 
Protection Agency regions, and federal wildlife agencies. St. John took the program from the beginning 
stages through state and federal approval. The project isn’t finished, he said, but “it provides a path 
forward for that river.” 
 
St. John also was the staff lead on the Shasta River pollution control program, the first such project that 
the staff worked closely with agricultural interests on. 
 
A childhood exploring the woods of western Massachusetts and the north coast of Maine gave St. John 
a deep appreciation of rivers, creeks, lakes and the ocean. His career at the Regional Water Board has 
allowed him to work at better understanding those waterways while helping to protect them, he said. 
 
St. John has a Master of Science degree in Environmental Engineering and Science from the University 
of Washington.  He is a father of two, and cherishes rivers, creeks, and lakes from the north coast of 
California to the East Coast. 
 
The North Coast Board’s action follows Governor Brown’s recent appointment of its current Executive 
Officer, Catherine Kuhlman, as Assistant Deputy Secretary for Oceans and Coastal Matters at the 
California Natural Resources Agency. Kuhlman has served as the North Coast Water Board’s executive 
officer since 2003, and served in various positions at the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency from 
1978 to 2003, including water division director and director of the U.S.-Mexico Border Program. 



 
 
 
At its June meeting, the Board will formally recognize Kuhlman’s leadership and accomplishments 
protecting and improving the quality of California’s water. 
 
For more information on the North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board, please visit: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/northcoast/ 
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